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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard  –  President
I hope you’ve all had a good summer.  With wrestling with insurance companies and contractors after our fire, I have barely been able to keep up with my bonsai.   

The claim Centennial Hall has made for the damage to their door at the show last October is still pending.  I can report that our insurance agent has turned the claim over the insurance company so perhaps we will get this resolved soon. 

Show news:  Time is flying and the show is coming up soon.  Advertising flyers are out, the tickets have been printed, and vendors are signing up.  It looks like we may have some new vendors at our show this year.

See you at the meeting.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
HOSPITALITY

 By Sandy Barron
Refreshment for the August meeting will be provided by Eddie and Kathy Souther and Patrick Corbiere. 

Club Name Badges:

Club name badges are $11.50 each.  You must pay for badge when you place the order. There will be a sign up sheet to order badges at the August and September meeting.

At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, August 18th, we will begin the initial critique and preparation for October show. Bring your show trees to study. Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
Club Demonstration Schedule - 2009      
September 15 – More preparation for October show- continuing critique and choosing accent plants and stands (dai). Last meeting before the October show.
October 21 – Discussion of October show.

November 17 – Working on collected trees-junipers, oaks, olives, and pines.

December 15 – Repotting flowering trees, pruning and shaping deciduous trees.
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida  –  Club Sensei
The show is coming up soon, don’t forget to bring in trees you want to show to the club meeting. It is never too late to work on trees you want to display.  Work on pruning, shaping, and wiring (nice wiring) for show trees. For Black Pine and Shimpaku copper wire is better. Azaleas and maples have soft bark, aluminum wire is better. 
For any trees that have shari you could do lime sulphur, the sooner the better. It is also not too late to put fertilizer on evergreens like juniper, pine, redwood. But do not fertilize deciduous trees you plan to show. For any younger trees fish emulsion is better, for older trees use Miracle Gro. Fertilize about 2 times in the month but don’t give too much. Give less than the recommended dose and not too much at one time. After fertilizing remember to water well. Also from now on watering is very important. For your bonsai to grow, it’s up to you to water. Thank you, I will see you at the meeting. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Using display stands with your trees
By Valerie Monroe

Editor’s note: This article and the illustrations are used with the permission of Valerie Monroe and are provided to Yamato by way of Lu Bedard

Showing your trees in a more formal setting such as the club’s annual show requires a certain amount of effort and thought. If you are a new member it may seem a bit daunting to realize what goes into a show. The result of this effort is to present these trees in their best state so that the feeling and beauty of the tree comes out. 

You’ve trained your tree, you’ve potted your tree in a complimentary container, you may have an accent plant or a scroll painting, what kind of stand should you use for your tree?

For the most part, a simple rectangular stand in a dark neutral wood color will work with the majority of trees. Consider a higher table stand if your tree is not too tall; a stand with shorter or no legs may be used if the tree is very tall. There are oval and round stands that are used more rarely, and also taller stands that are used with cascading styles of trees. There are also natural slab and root stands. 

Rectangular Stands
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Rectangular Stands with Inset Legs
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No Legs
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Panel Details
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Oval Stands
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Round Stands
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Cascade Stands
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Natural Stands
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For the most part you will be using the stand with your tree as a single unit in a larger display; place the tree in the center of the stand. There will frequently be an incised line in the surface of the stand-the pot should fit comfortably within this line. If the stand is to be used as the display space, the tree can be placed off center and an accent plant may also be used. 

For shohin bonsai, there are miniature versions available of all the stands, as well as box stands. Box stands introduce a direction into the display. To reverse this, simply turn the stand around. The relationship of size between the stand and trees is very important.

Lastly, there may be two types of displays at the show. For a formal or two and three-point display, the stand chosen will be the best compliment for the tree. The tree is the most important object in the display. An informal display may be several individual trees set up in one linear display. Each tree is important, yet care must be taken so that the entire line flows harmoniously. The stand obviously compliments each tree but heights, styles, and colors may have to be adjusted to keep balance on the whole line. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Bonsai Basic
By Noah Hanna
It seems to me like the summer heat has been taking its sweet time getting here this year, and the weather may be mild for you right now but be on the look out for hot days, they can sneak up on you and your trees will suffer if you’re not careful. We are still in an active growing season, growth of some trees may be slowing down as the temperatures climb but you still need to prune and pinch as necessary to manage your trees’ growth and check any wiring to see if it needs to be removed. Constant attention to watering is very important and you will need to check your trees every day and water when they need it, which in some cases may be more than once a day.

Remember, many bonsai are not native to the California heat, so pay attention to how much sun your trees are getting, as it heats up you may need to change the locations of trees or put up shade cloth to provide protection from the afternoon sun for those that need it. I was recently reminded by Sensei that although we like to say you can repot some junipers (Shimpaku, San Jose, etc.) just about any time of year, you want to avoid any type of drastic root pruning this time of year. 

You should be focusing on trees for the October show and maintaining them accordingly. Refer to tips for preparing show trees from the newsletter and club meetings, you should be taking time to inspect for diseases and pests, clean out dead or unwanted growth, clean up deadwood, remove weeds, etc. For show trees and trees you are donating or selling make sure you are continuing to rotate them regularly so that all sides of the tree receive light, this also helps the inspection for pests and other problems. You don’t want to encourage strong growth now prior to the show but some fertilizing may still be appropriate, ask around if you’re not sure. Make sure to protect show trees from temperature extremes and unnecessary stress since you don’t want your tree to become a crispy critter after all your careful preparation. Don’t forget about stands (dai), accent plants, moss, and dressing soil to enhance your trees’ appearance for the show. 

And now a seasonal tip that is also shameless self-promotion for the upcoming show. Now is a good time to look at your collection, if you find you have more trees than you have time to properly maintain or there are some trees, pots, nice rocks, etc. you lost interest in, the October show is a great opportunity to pare down your collection and make a few bucks or donate a door prize. Also Yamato Bonsai Kai is a non-profit organization and it can be a lot of fun to make a relatively modest investment in materials to purchase a nice tree or trees and put together a nice specimen, a forest planting, saikei, or whatever you enjoy doing that you can then donate. 

You get the experience of working with new material and help the club out with an item for plant sales or (if it’s really nice) the silent auction. By donating nice material you purchased for this purpose or don’t mind giving away, you also get to enjoy a nice tax deduction. Just make sure to coordinate with the show staff and get the proper paperwork for your records (more details for plant sales and silent auction will be coming at the meetings).  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

Jul 21-Aug 16 
Oakland, California
GSBF Bonsai Garden at Lake Merritt: A Tribute to Tosh Saburamaru beginning July 21. A Special exhibition of a sensei's trees, trees styled by him, or developed at his nursery now nurtured by Bay Area bonsai club members. This event is part of the celebration of the 50th Anniversary of Kusamura Bonsai Club of Palo Alto. Information at http://www.gsbf-bonsai.org/lake-merritt/ToshSuburomaruKusa.htm.
Aug 29-30           
Santa Rosa, California
Redwood Empire Bonsai Society: 26th Annual Bonsai Show at the Santa Rosa Veterans Memorial Building, 1351 Maple Ave. Hours are Saturday, 10AM-5PM and Sunday, 10AM-4PM. Demonstration at 1:30PM, both days. Saturday features, from Japan Bonsai Master Yasuo Mitsuya. Sunday features Bonsai Master Kathy Shaner. Over 200 trees exhibited, along with a large vendor room, members’ consignment sales, raffles, door prizes, benefit drawings and ongoing club member demonstrations. For more information call Bob Shimon 707-884-4126 or email shimon@mcn.org. Web page: www.rebsbonsai.org/index.html.
September 1,3,4,5,7,8,9                    
Oakland, California
GSBF Bonsai Garden at Lake Merritt: Edu-Fun Yasuo Mitsuya, a master of Gendai in Japan, teacher of Kathy Shaner, will have workshops and seminars at the Garden. Reservations will be on first come first serve basis. Workshop details are available on: http://www.gsbf-bonsai.org/lake-merritt/Mitsuya_atBGLM.htm. 
For more information send email requests to bonsailakemerritt@gmail.com or gsbcnorth@gmail.com.
September 26                            
San Jose, California
Midori Bonsai Club: 48th Annual Bonsai Show at the
Northside Community Center, 488 6th St. Includes 18 separate, 2 and 3-point displays of fine bonsai. At 1:30PM, nationally acclaimed artist, Boon Manakitivipart will style a bunjin Japanese Black Pine. Sales of trees, tools, pots and bonsai accessories will be offered by Jim Gremel, Shibui Bonsai, Inc., and others. Free styling help and advice for the public from "Dr. Bonsai". Contact JT at (408)371-7737 or jtbonsai@earthlink.net. 

Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please compose your text and contact the Newsletter Editor. 
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This Month …

A very Happy Birthday to: 

August
2nd – Michael Baker

2nd – Allen Hightower

7th – MaryEllen Hawkins

8th – Ru Wing Chen

29th – Linda Soliven

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:
5th – Kathleen & Patrick Corbiere

6th – Diana & Walter Kitajima
8th – Jan & Al Shurtleff

25rd – Frank & JoAnne Reyes
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai Annual Show

Committee Leaders and Contact Information

Show Chairman
  
Mike Butler
510-917-3592


mbutler639@sbcglobal.net

Vendors

Jack Ellis


Advertising

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Tickets-printing

Lu Bedard

Hospitality

Sandy Barron





Emiko Rosenberg

Demonstrations
 
Sensei Uchida

Setup/Takedown
Mike Butler

Yamato Plant Sale
Dennis Miu/Noah Hanna  

Workshops

Les Ferren




ozmatime@sbcglobal.net

Silent Auction

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Transportation

Richard Paulos

Front Desk          
Dagmar Bedard 510-537-0669

Show Layout

Mike Baker

Security

TBA
Door Prizes 

Al Hightower

Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2009 Board
	President – Lu Bedard
Vice President – Karen Paulos
Secretary – vacant
Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2009/10 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2009/10 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
Director 2009/10 – Emiko Rosenberg
	510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-792-2677
925-818-6116
510-537-0326


Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Noah Hanna, at noah@invalidargument.com 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616
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